Friends of Gilcrest Wood and Meadow Activity report 2015-16
Friends of Gilcrest Wood and Meadow (FoGWaM) was constituted at a public meeting on April 17th 2013 with the aim “to offer sympathetic care, conserve and encourage natural flora and fauna and generally improve the wild space of Gilcrest Wood and Meadow that lies between Crimicar Lane, Castlewood Road/Drive and Canterbury Crescent and Hallamshire Drive. In 2014 the Meadow area was recognised as an Urban Nature Park.

On site Activity:

Over 10 work days a family day and a BBQ an estimated 300 people participated; mix of ages including aprox 15% children, over 50% women The work days were ably lead by Sheffield City Council ranger Chris Roberts.
Activity Highlights:

1. New steps to the nursery end of the path establishing a more accessible route. 

2. 50 shrubs planted  donated by OVO energy Free Trees for All: 
10xwayfairing, 
10xGuelder Rose, 
10x Spindleberry, 
10xDogwood, 
10x Goat willow 
3. 4 donated Trees planted: Birch and willow.

4. Ongoing litter clearance 
5. installation of handrail to the side of Cadtlewood Flatsd and replacement of footpath sign by the garages.
6. Alternative Path through bog
7. Continued Opening light to Bilberry area and removal of Leylandi: 
8. Grass cutting regime established in egg timer shape.

9. encouraging diversity by clearing  Holly and Leylandi beyond the ‘lagoon’ and the top of the nursery steps. 
10. Dry stone wall maintenance ongoing
11. 11 bird boxes were checked, with 7 nested. 

Organisation activity:

Management plans:  The initiating Public Meeting in April 2013 identified a list of 15 items of possible activity. These were reviewed at the AGM of 30th April 2014 and a Management Plan adopted. Over the year these have been considered either in relation to the management proposals of the survey, through liaison on site with Council ranger and through meetings with the officer with overall responsibility for the site John Gilpin (SCC Woodlands Officer) and in accordance with the Biodiversity survey.

Fundraising: FoGWaM were successful in raising £393 from the SCC Community Ward Pot to fund insurance costs, contribute to seeds, plug plants and safety equipment.  FoGWaM has established policy and procedures for safeguarding young and vulnerable people and risk assessment for proposed activity. It has taken out insurance through CVS.  All work day activity has taken place under leadership and insurance of SCC rangers service.
We continue to developed the FOGWAM web site http://www.fogwam.org/
Other activity:

FoGWaM has monitored site activity for planning application 13/00155/FUl submitted by Syvil's to develop 14 houses on Canterbury Crescent backing onto the site, to ensure that that the development does not have any negative short or long-term impact on the Wood and Meadow. 
- monitoring current TPOs – evidencing removal of trees in previous development on Canterbury Cresent. 
- agreeing solutions for drainage of surface water remain on going issues: responded to planning Officer regarding email exchange proposing an alternative approach involving soak away. No response from the officer.
Investigating developing more detailed mapping via Anne Tetley, GI Strategy Officer
Suggesting using the OpenSource free Quantum GIS software which is very popular and compatible with ArcGIS, council software  Any data you create or amend can be re imported into the corporate database to share our data 
Particular thanks and appreciation goes to Council Ranger Chris Roberts for his leadership on workdays, to all those who have been involved over the year in such enjoyable and valuable activity and finally my appreciation to the members of the management Committee for making progress of FoGWaM possible.
Teo Greenstreet, Chair 20th April 2016
Next events:

May Sunday 1st

June  Sunday 5th work day 10 – 1 picnic 12.30 – 2.30

July 10th

September 11th   Workday 10 – 1 BBQ 12.30 – 2.30
